
Eden Cemetery Commissioners Meeting 
4/13/21 

Meeting opened at 5:05 pm by Jubal Durivage  
 
Present were: Jubal Durivage, Adam Degree, Colleen Durivage, Marylou Durett, and Candy Vear.  
 
The secretary’s report of the October 13, 2020 meeting was read. Marylou advised that in the report it 
reads that Marylou agreed to stay on, however she can not.  She will be done after our June meeting. 
Adam made a motion to accept, Colleen seconded, approved  
 
Treasurer’s report – Present balance is $15,373.67. One bill was paid for the advertising for the mowing 
contract for $68.96.  
 
Everyone was given a copy of the Rules and Regulations for the Eden Cemeteries revised May 1, 2014. 
Candy will try to find the by-laws. 
 
Discussion on the corner stones.  Several lots that have recently been purchased still do not have their 
Corner stones.  A form letter will be drafted for approval at the next meeting to send to those who 
purchase lots about the corner stones.  Jubal made the motion that at the time of sale of the lots the 
buyers need to pay the Town of Eden $200 for the lot $15.00 filing fee and $150 to the Vermont 
Monument Company for the purchase of the corner stones.  Jubal will get the stones and install them. 
Adam seconded the motion.  All agreed. 
 
Bids were opened for the mowing contracts for 2 years.  Robert & Sons bid was $7500.00. Spaulding 
Property Management LLC, Isaac Spaulding bid $3200 for 2021 and $3300 for 2022.  Discussion. Jubal 
called Isaac to advise him there are two cemeteries that need mowing and trimming.  Isaac will check 
the Dodge Cemetery and call Jubal about his bid. Jubal will show Isaac what we need him to do. 
 
Jubal is working on the new fencing.  He needs to hire someone to dig the holes for the poles. 
 
Discussion on the rules and regulations was tabled. As was the Veteran’s list.   
 
Maps do have the names on them which Jubal keeps.  
 
Discussion on getting a gift certificate for Barb Dewyea to thank her for her years of service. Jubal made 
a motion to give her $100 certificate.  Adam seconded it.  All approved. 
 
No new deeds recorded.   
 
Jubal and Adam will work on the green up the first week of May. 
 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, May 12, 2021 at 5:30. 
 
 Adam made the motion to adjourn at 6:05 pm. Jubal seconded. Approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Marylou Durett 
Secretary 


